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Redman said a false negative also could result from the test being expired or being damaged by spending too 
much time in hot or cold temperatures during transit. People could also make mistakes in collecting their 
sample. 
 
“Some people may go rogue; it says to use a nasal swab, but they'll use a throat swab instead,” Redman said. 
“Those kinds of things you really need to pay attention to because they could cause false negative results.” 
 
Another key is knowing when to test. Currently, it is recommended that people who have been fully 
vaccinated or have had COVID-19 in the last 90 days should not get tested unless they are presenting 
symptoms. If symptoms are present, Redman said the person should get tested. 
 
Because people who test positive for COVID-19 using the rapid test do have the virus, there's no reason to 
keep going back. Conversely, people who have symptoms but are not fully vaccinated or haven't had 
COVID-19 in the last 90 days are advised to remain quarantined for at least five days and to wear a mask if 
they have to go out. If a more definitive answer is needed, the person should consider a PCR test. 
 
“What is recommended is to wear a mask wherever you go and ask your employer when you can return,” 
Redman said. "Most likely, if you wear a mask for 10 days, you'll be okay. I would be sure to tell your doctor 
that you're sick, or you've had symptoms to make sure you don't get worse because you may have something 
else [such as] a secondary infection, which can be bacterial.” 
 
If a person tests negative with the antigen test and has no symptoms, there's no reason for them to get tested 
unless they live with or have close contact with someone who is immunocompromised such as the elderly or 
someone who is undergoing chemotherapy. In those cases, Redman recommends getting tested, keeping in 
mind that the rapid test could produce a false negative.  
 
The tests cannot be reused, so once a test has been administered, Redman said it should be disposed of 
immediately. He recommends placing the used test into a garbage bag and then moving the garbage bag to 
the dumpster. 
 
As the rapid test kits began to arrive at mailboxes across the country, the effectiveness of the government’s 
widespread testing efforts will greatly depend upon the ability of individuals to successfully test themselves. 
To reduce the chances of making a mistake, Redman had one overarching piece of advice: 
 
“Read the instructions, read the instructions and read the instructions; without that we could get false or 
inaccurate results, which would not be a good thing.” 
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